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Jacob Gemma

From: Anderson Andrew
Sent: 07 March 2019 16:37
To: 'Alex Thomas'
Cc: Omid Ashtari
Subject: RE: Citymapper Pass

Omid 
 
Clearly the availability this week has passed.  The best times for me next week would be either late 
afternoon (4pm onwards) on Tuesday or the morning of Friday 15th. 
 
Regards 
Andrew. 
 
-----Original Message----- 
From: Alex Thomas [mailto @citymapper.com] 
Sent: 06 March 2019 10:11 
To: Anderson Andrew 
Cc: Omid Ashtari 
Subject: Re: Citymapper Pass 
 
Andrew 
 
CCing in Omid, our Head of Business, who will be best placed to get something organised. 
 
Omid can you let Andrew know your availability for a meeting. 
 
Alex 
 
> On 28 Feb 2019, at 13:27, Anderson Andrew < @tfl.gov.uk> wrote: 
>  
> Alex 
>  
> How about around 3.30 or 4 on Wednesday or Friday next week? 
>  
> Regards 
> Andrew. 
>  
> -----Original Message----- 
> From: Alex Thomas [mailto: @citymapper.com] 
> Sent: 28 February 2019 09:49 
> To: Anderson Andrew 
> Subject: Re: Citymapper Pass 
>  
> Andrew 
>  
> We’re just around the corner form Palestra so if you’ve got any free slots available over the next week 
where you’ll be over here let me know and I can try and get something organised on that basis. 
>  
> Alex 
>  
>> On 27 Feb 2019, at 16:02, Anderson Andrew @tfl.gov.uk> wrote: 
>>  
>> Thanks Alex. My diary is a bit chaotic so if you can come back with some possible times let’s see what 
works.  
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>>  
>> Andrew 
>>  
>> Sent from my iPhone 
>>  
>>> On 27 Feb 2019, at 15:42, Alex Thomas @citymapper.com> wrote: 
>>>  
>>> Andrew 
>>>  
>>> Thanks for reaching out, we’re flat out today but I’ll get something organised shortly; worst case it may 
need to be next week but I’ll ensure it’s ASAP so we can talk through fully. 
>>>  
>>> Alex 
>>>  
>>>> On 27 Feb 2019, at 15:05, Anderson Andrew < @tfl.gov.uk> wrote: 
>>>>  
>>>> Alex 
>>>>  
>>>> I’ve had your name suggested as a good person to contact.  I look after our revenue collection 
systems - for Oyster and contactless payments, and also for Cycle Hire.  It would be useful to meet with 
someone from the Citymapper team in the next few days to understand your new pass proposition in more 
detail.  This is to help us be clear about any impact on how we support customers.  If you’re not the right 
person, could you please direct this to someone who could support this? 
>>>>  
>>>> Regards 
>>>> Andrew Anderson 
>>>>  
>>>> Sent from my iPad 
>>>>  
>>>> ******************************************************************* 
>>>> **************** The contents of this e-mail and any attached files  
>>>> are confidential. If you have received this email in error, please notify us immediately at 
postmaster@tfl.gov.uk and remove it from your system. If received in error, please do not use, 
disseminate, forward, print or copy this email or its content. Transport for London excludes any warranty 
and any liability as to the quality or accuracy of the contents of this email and any attached files. 
>>>>  
>>>> Transport for London is a statutory corporation whose principal  
>>>> office is at 55 Broadway, London, SW1H 0DB. Further information  
>>>> about Transport for London’s subsidiary companies can be found on  
>>>> the following link: http://www.tfl.gov.uk/corporate/about-tfl/ 
>>>>  
>>>> Although TfL have scanned this email (including attachments) for viruses, recipients are advised to 
carry out their own virus check before opening any attachments, as TfL accepts no liability for any loss, or 
damage which may be caused by viruses. 
>>>> ******************************************************************* 
>>>> **************** 
>>>  
>  
 
 




